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 Presbytidings


Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Baltimore

Spring 2017
Moderator’s Message
Forgiven and freed by God in Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves:  To nurture our faith through prayer and bible study; to support the mission of the church worldwide; to work for justice and peace; to build an inclusive, caring community of women that strengthens the Presbyterian Church (USA) and witnesses to the promise of God’s kingdom.
 
My Dear Sisters in Christ:

As I write the PW Purpose above, I take every word into my mind and roll over the collective thoughts behind its sentiments.  These are not merely words, but actions to be taken up 
with a full heart.  We, at times, repeat a statement with other thoughts racing through our minds.  Even we, your Committee Team (CT), get caught up in streaming and “making our small but functioning” work better and smarter, so that sometimes something gets dropped or misplaced in the “way we always did it”. 

When your CT decided to piggyback our PW Fall Gathering to the Baltimore Presbytery Gathering, we lost the standard proceedings of our normal Fall Gathering.  So now all our business, budgeting, and installing of officers to the CT are done during the Spring Gathering. 

Please understand that your CT is trying to do its best to keep all the fundamental workings of this organization up to par.  We apologize for any inconvenience the CT may have inadvertently caused our wonderful ladies. 

Attached is the 2017 Budget Pledge.  If you have already sent one from your church, THANK YOU. 

Also attached is the information and registration form for our upcoming Spring Gathering.  Plan to join us on April 29th at Woods Memorial.  It promises to be a wonderful morning with Jackie Taylor, our new General Presbyter, installation of CT members and our annual memorial service. 

Respectfully Yours,

Debbie Salles

Moderator of Presbyterian Women

Presbytery of Baltimore
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SAVE THE DATE--JOIN US!:

Spring Gathering at Woods Memorial
April 29, 9:00am registration.   $12.00 registration.
at Woods Memorial PC, 611 Baltimore & Annapolis Blvd. Severna Park, Md. 
We will hear from Jackie Taylor, Baltimore General Presbyter as guest speaker.  Our mission speaker will be from the Samaritan Woman project.  Lunch will be served after the worship service.   See attached registration form.  Items to bring for the mission are as follows:

	· Tennis shoes or flip-flops
	· Coffee K-cups 

	· Walmart or Target gift cards in $10.00 increments
	· Dishwasher soap

	· Hair dye (dark colors only)
	· Laundry pods

	· Small and large trashbags



2017 AT MASSANETTA

DON’T FORGET THE SYNOD SUMMER GATHERING!  The dates are June 15-18, 2017. There will be the workshops on the new PW Bible Study, Cloud of Witnesses, and many more.  There will be old acquaintances to greet and new friends to make.  The registration forms are available NOW.  Registration deadline is May 2. Will we see you there? For more info, go to https://www.pwsynodmidatlantic.org/
Fall Gathering 2016

Debbie Salles and Karen Straehle attended the Presbytery of Baltimore’s 873rd Gathering entitled “The Church’s Response to Institutional Racism” on Saturday, November 12, 2016.  The Gathering was held at the historic First Presbyterian Church of Annapolis.  One of the featured keynote speakers for the event was The Rev. Dr. Paul Roberts, President of Johnson C. Smith Theological Seminary in Atlanta, Georgia.  He drew from Christ’s “Sermon on the Mount” to address the Church and non-violent direct action.  He also led a workshop using the Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.’s Letter from a Birmingham Jail as the centerpiece of a discussion on race.  The second keynote speaker was The Rev. Dr. Debra J. Mumford, a professor of Homiletics at Louisville Presbyterian Theological Seminary in Louisville, KY.  In her speech, “Teach. Discuss. Act”, Rev. Mumford argued that the Church must initially understand the “evolution of the racialized  ideology” of institutionalized racism before it can develop a strategy to respond to it.  She lead a workshop focused on developing strategies to eradicate racism in and outside of the Church.  Both speeches were compelling and well received.   After lunch, Debbie and Karen attended a workshop which provided an overview of the Presbyterian Women’s new study, “Who is Jesus: What a Difference a Lens Makes.”  It was an enjoyable day spent together in fellowship and learning.

A Moment for Mission

Healthy Women Healthy Families
This mission is supported by Mother’s Day cards that will be available at our Spring Gathering. Healthy Women Healthy Families of Presbyterian World Missions provides have helped provide mosquito nets and fistula repair for Women in Africa, trauma healing and psychosocial programs for refugee families in the Middle East, health and hygiene training for female factory workers in Asia, and small business loans for women across the globe.  This will be the last year for this Mother’s Day Card project.  

If you would like to make a donation to Healthy Women Healthy Families, please include E052136 in the memo line and mail the check to:  Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), P. O. Box 643700, Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700.

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Project Cure

Project C.U.R.E. is the largest provider of donated medical supplies and equipment to developing countries around the world.  Project C.U.R.E. has been an industry leader in developing new ways to allow the organization to provide the highest quality donated medical supplies and equipment possible to resource-limited communities across the globe, including efficient and accurate inventory systems, supply chain management, expert management of logistics and strong in-country relationships. Project C.U.R.E. also offers numerous domestic and international volunteer opportunities.  At our Spring Gathering, there will be bears to stuff to brighten the day of children affected by disasters and a display of simple dresses that are easy to make for mission projects to this charity.  For more information contact Patti Ross, parresources@gmail.com .
Devotion
Opening Prayer:

8You have kept count of my tossings; put my tears in your bottle.

Are they not in your record?  Then my enemies will retreat in the day when I call.  This I know, that God is for me. 

10In God, whose word I praise, in the LORD, whose word I praise, 11in God I trust; 

I am not afraid. What can a mere mortal do to me?

12My vows to you I must perform, O God;  I will render thank offerings to you. 

13For you have delivered my soul from death, and my feet from falling, so that I may walk before God in the light of life

Psalm 56
Scripture:
Mark 12:38-44
Hymns:


I’m Gonna Live So God Can Use Me
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Together We Serve
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When a Poor One
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Message Ideas




Giving like the widow





1. Who are the scribes today?  Politicians? Wealthy benefactors wanting social approval of gains achieved in questionable ways? Social media icons? Corporate entities?
a. Do they take away or constrain or support the middle class and poor in our communities?

i. Endanger our environment, infrastructure, cost and availability of the necessities of life

ii. Break up families through incarceration or deportation

iii. Hinder or facilitate new businesses.

b. If government support is restricted, will churches and not-for-profits be asked to do more?

2. What can we do as Presbyterian Women?  What is the widow’s mite in this setting?

a. Hands on mission: our history of mission support prepares us for such at task.  It is a way that the ‘Lord is with us’ by giving us experience as a tool.

b. Encourage tithing (actual 10% or working towards it) of time as well as money.

c. Advocacy.

3. It is important to do because it is following Christ caring for ‘the least of these’.
a. NOT to be noticed or receive a reward.

b. Not to offend those who see and follow the ways of the world with violence of word or deed.

i. Retaining relationship is the only way toward reconciliation.

Joan Berry, CRE

Upcoming Events

· PWP Spring Gathering, Woods Memorial PC, April 29, 9 a.m.—1 p.m.
· The Big Dinner, First PC of Howard Co.??BD, October 17,2017.
Presbyterian Women in the Congregation Celebration of Mission Through Women's Pledges
Mission Pledge Form

January 1, 2017 - December 31, 2017
As Presbyterian Women, we make the following pledge to support the mission of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A) worldwide through the General Assembly Mission Budget and the basic operating budget of Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Baltimore, Presbyterian Women in the Synod of the Mid-Atlantic, and Presbyterian Women at the churchwide level. 


Name of Congregation________________ 
_ 


Number of Circles 
_ 




Number of Members  




Amount of Mission Pledge: 

Please indicate below the total amount pledged to PW:

• To support the work of the Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Baltimore, Presbyterian Women in the Synod of the Mid-Atlantic, and the mission of the PC(USA) worldwide and PW church wide. 


Total Mission Pledge 
$             
Signature of the Moderator or the Treasurer of the Presbyterian women in the Congregation
Street address                                                           

City
Phone # 




State 
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Zip 

Instructions: 

· Keep one copy of this form for your files 

· Mail or email this completed Mission Pledge Form to:
Treasurer of PWP of Baltimore 

Paula Crews

818 Chatfield Road

Joppa, MD 21085

paulacrews@gmail.com 

· Send all contributions to the Treasurer of PWP of Baltimore, Paula Crews, at the above address. 

· Quarterly payments of this pledge are due March1, June 1, September 1 and December 1 
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SPRING GATHERING

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN
in the
PRESBYTERY OF BALTIMORE

***       ***       ***

Woods Memorial Church
611 Baltimore & Annapolis Blvd.
Severna Park, MD 21146
(410) 647-2550

Mission Focus
Saturday – April 29, 2017
9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
With Guest Speaker 

Jackie Taylor, General Presbyter 

Local Mission Offering
The Samaritan Woman:  Flip flops, Walmart or Target gift cards ($10 denominations), Coffee K-cups, Dishwasher soap, Hair dye in dark colors only, Laundry soap pods, Trash bags (small and large)

Bring your daughters, nieces, sisters, god-daughters, or neighbors.  
*** Registration Deadline – April 21, 2017 ***
Registration, Guest Speaker, Business Meeting 
9:00 - 10:30 a.m.

Fellowship Hall

Installation of Officers, Worship and Communion (including memorial recognition)
10:45 a. m. 

Sanctuary 

Lunch
Noon

Fellowship Hall

Childcare is provided (see registration form)

Presbyterian Women in the Presbytery of Baltimore

SPRING GATHERING REGISTRATION FORM – 2017
Name of Church __________________________________________________

Registration & Lunch:  $12 per person                Number to attend: ________

Make checks payable to PWP/Baltimore 


_______________











Amount enclosed
Need childcare for ________ children, ages ________________

(Please provide your child with a packed lunch)
Gathering Registrants

____________________________

____________________________

____________________________

____________________________

 ____________________________

____________________________

 ____________________________

____________________________

Memorials

List your PW members who have passed away since last April’s gathering

_______________________


_______________________

_______________________


_______________________

_______________________


_______________________

Please mail completed form with check by April 21st to:

Melanie Fadrowski
1020 Henryton Road
Marriottsville, MD  21104
410-442-2572
melaniefadrowski@gmail.com
